

MINUTES
SPIRITUAL LIFE & WORSHIP COMMITTEE

Mar. 14, 2017
Evie prepared prayer.  Thank you, Evie.

Present:    Kathy Ritger, Karen Scheberl, Fr. Tom, Diane Vollmer, Evie Mather
Excused: Karen Bodden, Jim Vogenthaler
Minutes of the Feb. meeting approved.
Old Business:
Instead of a prayer booklet for Lent for daily reflection, parishioners had the opportunity to go online to the Dynamic Catholic website for the Best Lent Ever program by Matthew Kelly.  Karen S. recommended we look at Pray More Novenas.com website as a possible prayer site for the future.

Ministry Enrichment Gathering will be held at Sacred Heart in Horicon on May 20th.  Karen S. will look into what type of programs will be offered.  Kathy will check into a brochure and work on a personal invitation for each minister.  More discussion at our Apr. 4th meeting.
Soup Supper will be held Mar. 16.  
Mary’s Way of the Cross will be held at St. Mary’s. at 3:15 p.m. on Mar. 25 before the 4:30 mass.  Cyndie Thomae is in charge.

Seder Meal will be held on Tues., Apr. 11.  More discussion at Apr. meeting.

One % Challenge will be introduced during Easter Season.

New Business:
Easter—discussion at next meeting
Pastor’s Report:
Fr. Tom will hold a book discussion on “The Gift of Peace” on Mar. 21.  Over 20 persons have signed up.
Other Business: 
Sunday/Opportunity Fair scheduled for May 20-21.  More discussion at next meeting.
Mystery of Faith Booklet was not discussed.  
Next Committee Meeting:     Apr. 4, 2017       7:00 p.m.   St. Mary’s School Gym
Kathy has volunteered for the prayer for April
Goals:
1. Encourage Prayer & Worship members to attend workshops offered by Archdiocese, LARCSWORC and others that will help us to understand liturgy and effectively plan for the seasons.

2. Environment – continue to work on this to make worship space welcoming and enhance worship experience.

3. Music – continue to develop this ministry

4. Youth – look for ways to include youth in liturgy

5. Commissioning of Ministers
6. Be on top of what’s happening in our world and be aware of the service aspect of reaching out to others, whether in prayer opportunities in church, collections of food, clothing, money, etc.
